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LINCOLN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
A SCHOOL FOR HEROES 

 
Kia Ora Koutou, 
 
Thank you to those who have contacted us supporting the way we 
managed communication last Monday relating to Lincoln High School’s 
bomb threat. We do our very best to share information without  
creating undue panic. I do understand that the message was cryptic, 
however this decision was made to avoid alarming families. For the 
majority of you this was the case. 
  
Additional buildings 
 

Yes the media has it right, we are now entitled to an additional six 
learning spaces. That means we now have 14 spaces, the equivalent 
space for 350 children, on our drawing board. BOT members and I are 
meeting with the Ministry of Education again this afternoon to work on 
ensuring we have sufficient space to accommodate us until these new 
buildings are completed.  

 

It is expected that both projects will be ready for occupation at the 
beginning of term 3 2018. We aim to share the designs with you in the 
very near future. The second allocation of spaces are likely to be either 
another modular buildings or plans which have already been built on 
another school site. This means we do not have to spend valuable 
time working through the design phases of a building project, hence 
having both projects completed in about the same time frames. This 
will finally see us with surplus space, which will be a very nice  
situation, one which we have been working towards for seven years. 
 
I have become aware of some confusion regarding the Syndicate 2 
and 3 moves at the end of term. Syndicate 3 will move into the Team 
3 and 4 spaces. Team Red will move into Team 3 space and Team 
Green will move into Team 4 space. Our Year 3 pupils will move into 
the modular space at the hall end with their teachers. They will work  
independently of the Year 4 group which will be at the other end of 
the modular spaces. They will only work together if that is how the  
Syndicate Two teachers have planned it, exactly the same way as they 
currently do at Inquiry time. The spaces will be different but the  
learning and team of  teachers will remain exactly the same. 
  
Rippa Rugby tournament 
Yesterday a group of Year 5 and 6 students attended a Rippa Rugby 
tournament. They were successful in getting through to the semi  
finals, being beaten in the final moments. Congratulations to all  
involved. 
  
Our school is heavily involved in the NZEI Rural Principals conference 
next week. Lara Taylor is co-presenting a workshop on the  
responsibilities of being a Special Education Needs Co-ordinator, whilst 
Mandy Newcombe and Sarah Greet are presenting a workshop on  
collaborative teaching in a modern learning environment. I am also 
involved in many of the workshops.  A delegation of Principals are  
visiting our site on Friday morning to see the modular learning spaces. 
It is attestation to the great work done by our team, that we have 
been invited to share our knowledge and understanding at such a high 
level.  
 
Viv Butcher 
Principal 

FROM  THE  PRINCIPAL 

 

June  22 Board of Trustees Meeting. 7:30pm 
 27 Zone Soccer and Hockey Tournament 
 28 LPS Science Fair 
 29 pp Zone Soccer/Hockey Tournament 
 

July 7 Last day of Term 2 
 24 Term 3 Commences 
             27 Board of Trustees Meeting  7.30pm 
Aug        1   ICAS English 
             15 ICAS Mathematics 
             22 3-Way conferences (TBC) 
             23 3-Way conferences (TBC 
 

Sept 29 Last Day of Term 3 
 

Oct 16 Term 4 Commences 
 23 Labour Day - School Closed 
 

Nov 17 Canterbury Anniversary - School Closed 
 

Dec 15 Last Day of Term 4 

CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS  
http://lincolnprimary.ultranet.school.nz/

Scholastic Orders 

 

Orders for Issue 4, 2017 are due in by  

3.00 pm on Friday 16th June. 

 

Orders can be returned to the Junior Campus  Office or 

the Main School Reception Office. Please make sure 

that the forms are filled out fully and the money is  

correct (no change will be given). All cheques should 

be made payable to "Scholastic New Zealand". 

  

Orders can also be made with Scholastic’s Linked 

Online Ordering and Payment for Parents (LOOP). 

Please refer to the order form for details on how to 

order online. Orders made via the LOOP will be  

electronically linked and delivered with the rest of the 

school order. The final date for this is also Friday 16th 

June.  
 

Any orders made after this 

date will incur a delivery 

charge from Scholastic. 

SITUATIONS VACANT  
 

The Lincoln South Primary School Establishment Board is 

seeking a reliable and efficient board secretary to join a 

hardworking and dynamic team.  The role will be on a  

contractor basis and will include limited board  

administration work including taking minutes of board 

meetings.  Board meetings are held during the evenings in 

the Lincoln area. 

  

The hours will vary, but it is expected the role will initially 

require approximately 20 hours per month with competitive 

remuneration. The position is to commence as soon as  

possible and will conclude in June 2019. 

  

If you are interested please send your application letter with 

a CV to Tom Scollard, Governance Facilitator email: 

tom@tomscollard.co.nz to be received no later than 5:00 

p.m. on Friday, 17 June 2017. 



Second Hand Uniforms  

Donations of  any  second  hand  uniforms  would  be grate-

fully accepted so we can begin supporting families who 

need these.   

Alternatively the PTA can sell your second hand uniform 

items on  your  behalf  with  20%  of  the  proceeds going 

back to the PTA. The Second Hand Uniform Shop is open in 

the  School  Hall  (entry  from  field  beside  

Senior Playground)  from 2.45pm to 3.15pm  every Friday.  

PTA   NOTICES 

PTA Fundraiser  
Christchurch, Canterbury & Nelson 

Entertainment™ Book  

Please get your orders in for the Entertainment Book or a you can still 

purchase your Entertainment book online!   

www.entbook.co.nz/134508c.  Remember you can buy memberships 

for other areas and we still get $10 - $13 for each book bought.  

Phone Rachel on 325 7114 or email lincolnentertain-
mentbook@gmail.com if you have any questions.  Thankyou! 

Enviro Heroes  
 

This weeks Enviro Heroes weekly interview is about the Poroporo 
Group. 

  

The group have joined a project called the Poroporo Project. The 
project is a mix of school children, university students and garden 
groups split into 20 groups. 

  

They are a new group to Enviro 
and are helping the port hills 
recover after the fire. The  
Poroporo group have been 
given five poroporo fruit that 
they have to extract the seeds 
from. They did this by softening 
the fruit and then putting it 
through a sieve. They will then 
plant them in trays so the 
seeds can germinate. 

  

The poroporo will grow on the hills and kill the weeds trying to 
grow. The native trees will be planted in the midst of them. When 
the trees grow tall enough the poroporo will die and the trees will 
be strong enough to grow by themselves. Did you know the  
poroporo is actually very fire resistant! 

  

Quote of the week: 

What we are doing to the forests is but a mirror reflection of what 
we are doing to ourselves and one another. 

 
By Bella 

Enrolments 
 

If you have a child turning 5 later this year, and if you 

haven’t already enrolled them, please contact the office to 

complete the enrolment forms and to arrange a meeting 

SENIOR JACKETS 

 

There is a small supply of Senior Jackets available, if your Year 7 or 8 

child would like one, $100.00 each. 
 

First in, first served - please contact the office.  

Police Vetting     

Capable Guardians Database 
 

Parents who wish to become part of our ‘Capable Guardians’ 

database to be parent helpers at school or on school trips and 

events  need to be police vetted. Two forms of photo identifica-

tion are required for each applicant along with completed police 

vetting form.  

Please contact the school office for these forms as soon as possi-

ble, as from 1 July 2017 the school will be charged for each Po-

lice Vet requested. 

Road Portal Refresher Course 
  

On the 16th of May, police officers came to Lincoln Primary to run a 

refresher course with the Road Patrollers (Years 6-8.) James Street is a 

very busy road. Road patrol makes it safe for people to cross the road. 

In the Refresher course, they were reminded about how to use the signs 

and to let people cross the road safely. 
 

  

Interview with Constable Rick: 

  

How long did it take for you to train to be a policeman?  

  

I did five months of training in Wellington, there was a lot of learning, 

eight hours each class. 
 

  

How many years have you been a police officer? 

  

I have been in the police for eight years, I love helping everyone. 
 

  

What made you want to be a police officer? 

  

I always had a vision of the right things and wrong things, and I wanted 

my job to include to help New Zealand be a 

better place. 
 

  

What was it like training? 

  

It was very hard, you have eight hours of  

learning during the day and at night four 

hours of studying, it was very intense  

learning.  

 
(Harmony, Maxina, Chenaè,  

getting ready.) 

http://www.entbook.co.nz/134508c

